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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 12 November 2009 (the “Announcement”) 
in relation to the proposed Share Consolidation and Change of Board Lot Size and your attention is 
drawn to the expected timetable for implementation of the Share Consolidation and the Change of 
Board Lot Size and the associated trading arrangements.

Capitalised terms used in this clarification announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined 
in the Announcement.

The Directors would like to clarify that only the Share Consolidation is effective on Thursday, 
10 December 2009 and the Consolidated Shares will be traded in the new board lot size of 5,000 
Consolidated Shares commencing 9:30 a.m. on Thursday, 24 December 2009.
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